# Cloud Kings

# Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 10/27/2018

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:23 AM.

#### Secretary's Report

Leif read the minutes of the August meeting.

# Treasurer's Report

Brian provided the following account balance information:

The balance in the operational fund is \$2084.23

We lost money on the Vintage event, but will break even when we receive the VRCS payment from Mike Denest.

### Field Marshall Report

Ray was not present at the meeting.

Leif reported that the stone on the driveway had washed out and that he had to shovel the stone back before the picnic. Alvin agreed to scrape the stone level as needed.

### Safety Officer

Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues.

### Newsletter Editor

Mike was not present at the meeting.

#### **Old Business**

- Bill repoted that the picnic was a great success, with the exception of the missing condiments that Buddy forgot to bring.
- The shed that Stan Michalski said might be available from Tastykake is still in use. They are still willing to let us have it once it becomes available.

#### **New Business**

- John Anderson suggested that we tap into the EAA Chapter 240 full scale pilots at New Garden airport as potential members. Their membership is only \$20 per year and many of them no longer fly.
- Leif announced that nominations for 2019 officer positions were opened, and will remain open until the December meeting when the vote will be held.
  - o Roger Smith was nominated as club President, and the remaining 2018 officers were also nominated. Bill Brueckman did not want the nomination for President.
- John Anderson asked the members to be on the lookout for a pond or lake in the area that would be suitable for float flying. Bill Brueckman thinks that he knows someone who has such a pond and will check with them.

# New Business (Continued)

- Bill Losey reminded the club that our Christmas Dinner will be held at the Dutchway restaurant in December. He will confirm the date which will be posted on the website.
- Bill Brueckman reported that we might have a conflict with our Breakfast meetings since the radio club is meeting at the Post House on the first two Saturdays of each month. He will attempt to work something out..

### **New Members**

There were no new members requesting to join.

There were no prospective members present awaiting membership approval.

50/50

Brian Swarts won \$28 in the 50/50 raffle and donated it back to the club.

Airplane Talk

There was no Airplane talk at the October meeting.

The meeting was closed at around 10:00 AM

Next Meeting - Will be either December 8<sup>th</sup> or 15<sup>th</sup>. Bill will confirm the date, which will be sent out later.

Respectfully Submitted by

Leif Thomson Secretary